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Letters
Ebert, movie mislead

It is ironic that Roger Ebert raises the issue of popular movies distorting history, while at the same time repeating the canard, pushed in the movie under review, that it was the British who first captured the Enigma machine and broke its codes.

In fact, the machine had been secretly captured by Poles long before the Second World War, and Polish mathematicians set to work on dechiphering a code thought to be impenetrable.

In July, 1939, Poland provided to its British and French allies replicas of the encoding machine used by the Germans for their secret military code system, complete with the fruits of their work done in breaking the code in the years 1932-39.

British decoders made a number of important improvements on decrypting Enigma ciphers, but credit for cracking the code falls squarely to Polish mathematicians Marian Rejewski, Jerzy Rozycki and Henryk Zygalski.

The breaking of the Enigma code has been hailed as one of the cornerstones of the Allied victory over Germany. But it was only part of Poland's enormous contribution to wartime military intelligence. The Polish underground also furnished the Allies with the V-1 and V-2 rockets.

In this light, the casting of the chief villain of the film as a Polish renegade looks like a piece of gratuitous offence. In reality, there were no Poles working at Bletchley Park during the war; and there were no known Polish traitors or secret collaborators operating in wartime Britain.
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